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Minutes of South Ferriby Annual Parish Meeting held at 6.30pm on Monday 22nd May 2023, 
commencing at 7pm at the Village Hall, South Ferriby. 

 

Present:  Cllr Roy Holloway, Cllr Noreen Cecil-Purvis, Cllr Vicky Wells, Cllr Cathy Logan. 
  Clerk – Holly Hanson 
 

  No Ward Councillors attended 
 

  No members of the public attended. 
 
 

AM23/24 –0501 Minutes of Previous meeting 
a) Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday Monday 9th May 2022 were 

approved and signed.  
 

AM23/24 –0502 Matters arising 
There were no matters arising. 

 

AM23/24 –0503 Chairman’s Report 
a) Councillor Roy Holloway, Chair of South Ferriby Parish Council made a brief presentation on the 

work of the Council over the previous year, and outline some of the works and projects planned 
for the next year. 
Once again, we have reached our year end as a PC, somewhat later than normal due to affairs of 
the state, and as required I have put together a brief report of the last year. 
Along with all the normal tasks carried out by our PC we have managed to, (hopefully to 
enhance our community), be involved and supported as many groups and events as possible, 
from the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations, then much sadder her passing and finally the 
coronation of our new King Charles the 3rd. The past year will be remembered for these 
occasions, along with the war in Ukraine, more than anything. 
We have provided a commemorative flagpole, which I hope will get regular use, and planted 
some 300 primroses and other plants in the play area to mark these occasions. 
The PC lost two of its long-standing members as Cllrs Alan Fisher and Cllr Sara Haddon stepped 
down, they will be greatly missed at future meetings, and I would like to thank them both for 
their support and hard work put in other the past years. 
Going forward, the PC will of course carry on with the more mundane tasks required, along with 
other projects which are already in the pipeline, the replacement of some of the play area 
equipment, getting the Bowls club agreement in place, and the continuing support of the flower 
beds etc. 
I would like to thank Holly for all the work she does for us and of course the Cllrs who attend not 
just meetings, but all contribute to the running of the PC, many thanks to you all. 
On a more personal note, you are all aware of my intentions to step down from the “Chair” this 
year and eventually the PC. I have thoroughly enjoyed by time as chair but feel the time is right 
for me personally to after 14 years as chair to step aside. Hopefully we can find a new 
chairperson to guide the PC forward. 
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AM23/24 –0503 Public Comment 
a) No public attended. 

 


